
X-Games
Audition script (Nique)



NIQUE
Did she touch you any at all?

BOY
What do you mean?

NIQUE
Did she touch your hand, leg,
thighs? Did y'all reach for the
bowling ball at the same time and
your fingers touched and you just
stopped, stared into each other
eyes and kiss like in the movies?

BOY
Nique, no.

NIQUE
Tsk, yeah, she don't love you. One
of the keys to knowing if someone
still has feelings for you is to
see how they react when you touch
them or get up in their personal
space, if they push you out that's
bad, but if they let you stay in,
you're good.

BOY
I never got that close to her.

NIQUE
And she never got close to you?

BOY
Nope.

NIQUE
Sis sending mixed signals. She
invited you out and didn't try
getting close to you?... Damn,
maybe she actually just wants to be
your friend.

BOY
Mhmmm.

NIQUE
See this is why I can't be bothered
with some women, maybe I'm just
built different, because if I want
you back, amma just let you know I
want you back, straight up! No
hiding around the bushes, straight
up, just like that! "I want you
back let's go have sex." It is that
easy. You wouldn't be going through
all this right now if she had just
done that. I wouldn't be going
through all this either!



2.

BOY
What exactly are you going through?

NIQUE
It's a few things babe. One: I
don't know if I should schedule
boxing lessons just incase I have
to fight her for you. Two: I'm not
sure if those lessons are going to
be, to beat her ass for you or to
beat her ass after she breaks your
heart. Either way I'm still going
to need them. Three: I don't know
if I should try harder with you or
just back off and let you slip into
her stupid arms. Four: I don't know
if I should tie my hair up get on
my knees and let you feel what this
mouth do or strip naked and just
rape you... You see what I'm going
through here?

BOY
You know, that get down on your
knees stuff sounds like an
experience.

NIQUE
An experience you won't have if you
chose her over me... Ugh who am
kidding? I would do it right now,
but you're bluffing you won't let
me.

BOY
She used to do that thing with her
tongue where she--

NIQUE
I'm leaving!


